-----Original Message-----
From: MaryV [mailto:maryv@aimcomm.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 30, 2006 4:15 PM
To: lpalensky@nwcouncil.org
Cc: dmarker@nwcouncil.org
Subject: RE: Review of summary CBFWA workplan
Importance: High
Hello, Lynn. 

 

Attached is a track-changes version of my suggested edits to the draft summary of coordination needs for managers.  Note that these edits supplement the base summary that was excerpted from the CBFWA 07-09 proposal, adding some pieces from the  UCUT 07-09 proposal.  

 

As Council members deliberate this "coordination" piece of the MSRT recommendations, I ask that the following points be considered: 

 

1.
UCUT's justification for 07-09 coordination and participation funding is that UCUT already engages very significantly in the F&W Program, investing at least .75 FTE in this effort, without any BPA funds for this purpose.  


While MSRT endorsed the UCUT proposal on an "equity" basis (if CRITFC is funded, then UCUT should be funded), we strongly feel that the more appropriate rationale is UCUT's value-added to the achievement of the Program's biological objectives and broad policy goals.

 

2.
Coordination through CBFWA and coordination/participation at UCUT are complementary, but separate, tasks.  


While we have appreciated and gainfully utilized the reimbursement of some time and travel through the CBFWA contract, the limited scope of CBFWA-reimbursed tasks do not encompass the full range of Program-related activities that BPA should fund for UCUT's participation in the Program.

 

3.
Some Council members and staff have expressed concern about setting undesirable precedent if new contracts for coordination funding are recommended.  


In fact, a disparity from the past is perpetuated if new contracts are not permitted (e.g., CRITFC's coordination funding is ongoing, while UCUT's proposal is a new project).  


Moreover, in past years, certain managers have received near-FTE levels of coordination funding through CBFWA reimbursement (with concomitant indirect/overhead costs), while others have relied less on the BPA funds through CBFWA and more on their own resources to participate in the regional Program arena. 

 

I am available to provide additional information if Council members or staff have questions. 

 

Thank you for your consideration - 

 

 Mary Verner, Executive Director
Upper Columbia United Tribes
910 N. Washington, Ste. 107
Spokane, WA  99201
Phone: 509-838-1057; FAX: 509-838-1292
maryv@aimcomm.com 

-----Original Message-----
From: Palensky, Lynn [mailto:lpalensky@nwcouncil.org]
Sent: Monday, August 21, 2006 4:56 PM
To: dosterman@knrd.org; Jaimie Pinkham (E-mail); Tom Iverson (E-mail); Brian. Lipscomb (E-mail) (E-mail); maryv@aimcomm.com; gepl@critfc.org; Joe Maroney (E-mail); bjk@spokanetribe.com
Cc: Marker, Doug; Molly Moreland (E-mail); O'Toole, Patty; Fritsch, Mark
Subject: Review of summary CBFWA workplan
Greetings All,
 

In response to the discussion by Council members at the August meeting on coordination proposals, I am forwarding two documents that may help us organize our thoughts to work through the issues:  
1. The first is a high-level draft summary of coordination needs to be provided by F&W managers that the Council anticipates for 07-09.   The summary is based on the work proposed in CBFWA's 07-09 proposal, and work activities that the Council is engaged in or is anticipating (from the rolling issue memo).  
2. The second attachment is the staff recommendation to the Council on coordination issues from the August meeting. 
We would like your initial feedback on the summary of coordination needs.  As recommended in the staff paper, the first step in work through this issues would be to identify regional support tasks necessary and appropriate for Bonneville funding for agency and tribal participation.  The are outlined in the summary of coordination needs and hopefully we have covered the big chunks.  If this is helpful for you to organize and define your proposed work, then the next steps would be to flesh this out by further defining tasks and organizations for each of the elements.  
 

Just to be clear on what we are asking now: feedback on the elements; if this outline captures most of the regional coordination needs for the program; and will this be helpful for you to further define your work as we move forward with the Council recommendations in the next few months.
 

Thanks much, and please call if you have any questions.
 

Lynn
 

Lynn Palensky 
Subbasin Planning Coordinator 
NW Power and Conservation Council 
851 SW 6th Ave. Ste. 1100 
Portland, OR  97217 
503.222.5161 
503.820.2370 FAX 
800.452.5161 
lpalensky@nwcouncil.org 

 

